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   Join US! 

End of the year membership renewal.   
Make sure that your CLSA state membership is updated.  Membership 
 
While you are at it.  Please renew your membership with your local chapter, SF-CLSA, the small, but mighty! 
 
This year we coordinated several five-chapter meetings.  Jerry Mahun taught a class on error theory and even 
provided homework!  Joe Padilla, incoming CLSA President, dropped in to visit the Bay Area chapters for a Q 
and A.   
SF-CLSA wrote a guide for mylar submittals to CCSF, See here: FINAL.   
We delivered papers such as the Tentative Map Guide: final draft Tentative Map 
Zach Robinson previewed his Master’s paper  
 
We also made a scholarship available in memory of Leemoi Bekey. 
We have much to be proud of.   
 
I taught a class on Tentative Map Processing at SLO, thanks to Daniel Namyst.  The emphasis on how to review a 
proposed development from both the perspective of the developer and the governing agency.  Time permitting, I 
hope to take this show on the road to a few more schools.     
If you are interested in talking to students about anything of the surveying profession…please call or e mail. 
  
WE ALL MUST BE INVOLVED in bringing real world experience to students.  Where will the next gen of 
professional land surveyors come from?  What are their expectations?  If YOU don’t help, who will? 
 
SF-CLSA Membership starts at $20 per person, or $40 for a business. 
Our preferred method of membership is Zelle.  We also have Venmo…or even an old-fashioned check or cash! 
E mail me and I can come by your shop, we’ll catch up while you renew. 
 
As of 11/22, our bank balance is $3751.   
Our plan for 2025 is for two scholarships for SF based survey students.   
  
Our Colleagues: East Bay meeting Chapter Meeting: East Bay 
 
Lastly, with the recent election, some of us may be uncertain about the future.  Depending on your perspective, 
there may be some very real anxiety about what is ahead for our country.  The many conflicts that affect so many 
people throughout the world is also very real, we all hope for a peaceful resolution so that families may return to 
rebuild their homes, community and country.   
We also hope that kindness and respect will prevail throughout this country. 
 
We wish you all a season of peace and joy.  Take care of yourselves, your family and your community.  San 
Francisco is, indeed, a special place, and that is why we call it our home.   
 
 

https://clsa.memberclicks.net/membership-info
https://1drv.ms/f/s!AlYVHswpVBcIg-poOumKCwFJ3zbjDA?e=quDwZT
https://1drv.ms/f/s!AlYVHswpVBcIg_wcCzTc4bZYMXLMbg?e=vXjeeo
https://clsa.memberclicks.net/index.php?option=com_jevents&task=icalrepeat.detail&evid=41&Itemid=135&year=2024&month=12&day=11&title=chapter-meeting-east-bay&uid=9558337bcc1535b82c1c2810034b2701
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Thank you,  
Rob Hanley 510.838.8553 c 
Zach Robinson 
Jared Serpico 
SF-CLSA 
We Built This City  


